
September 25, 2020 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
The official part of this email is a follow-up to my notice sent to 
you on September 22 that informed you of 4 staff members experiencing mild respiratory 
symptoms. Three of the four were tested and were negative; one other is being tested today.  
The one is not currently working and we have been monitoring their symptoms. 
 
The following is in place: 

• All staff continues to be screened before entering the facility.  

• We continue to do our 10-day interval testing of all staff and 10 % of residents per the 

state guidelines.  

• All staff is wearing surgical mask at all times throughout the facility; in addition, eye 

protection is required when interacting with specific residents. 

• All residents on all floors are still being encouraged to stay 6’ apart and wear a mask.  

• Residents can attend small group dining and activities.   

• The annex and part of the 4th floor rehab section are our holding zones for incoming 

rehab patients needing to be on a 14-day quarantine. 

General news update: 
Survey’s should have been sent back by today to be counted. If you haven’t mailed it out, 

please consider doing it online by Sunday September 27th. The information to do it online is 

provided to you in the cover letter. We/I appreciate your feedback. 

 

A Note from Lori (our receptionist): 
When mailing cards to the facility please remember to put the resident’s/patients name on it.  
Often times we get them with the Mt. Carmel address, then have to open it and try to figure out 
who it was intended for.  We are not always successful at figuring it out and card(s) go ungiven. 
 
Sincerely, 
Joe Bohunicky, NHA, MBA, Administrator 
Mt. Carmel Rehabilitation and Nursing Center  
235 Myrtle St.  
Manchester, NH 03104  
P: 603-627-3811 -- F: 603-626-4696 


